
From: Gerald Diamond 

Sent: 13 February 2019 10:32 
To: license 

Subject: Re: Licensing Act 2003 - New Premises Application - Kingsgate House, 29 - 43, HA7 4DJ. 

 

Dear Sirs;- 
  
I wish to make representations regarding this License Application: 
  
With regard to b) Prevention of Crime and Disorder: 
  
The hours to sell alcoholic drinks are excessive.  They far exceed the hours of the 
immediate super market, J. Sainsbury and to be licensed beyond 10.00pm should 
not be granted, 
nor should  sales commence  before 8.00am.   
  
Sunday hours should match those of Sainsbury’s or exceed by only I hour , so 
10.00am to 5.00pm on Sundays 
  
d) The prevention of public nuisance 
Stanmore area is already littered with alcohol drinks cans and bottles and I bin them 
frequently when I walk to the shops.  Long hours of opening will 
aggravate the littering, and with the cuts back in Council attendance to clean the 
streets, the shop should have the duty of cleaning up its immediate area. 
  
The new shop is sited by the bus stop where students from Stanmore College 
congregate to get their transport, and so could invite underage drinking.  
  
Yours sincerely 
Gerald Di
Stanmore
  

Appendix 3 - Representations



From: Susan Diamond

Sent: 04 February 2019 18:48 
To: license 

Subject: Senel Tursun - Stanmore 

 

Dear Sirs 

re Licensing Application 

Senel Tursun - 29-43 The Broadway, Unit 1 King House, Stanmore 

I have written previously re the previous (defective) application by the above named. 

I see that the applicant has now posted a new notice, which presumably is now correct. 

I therefore repeat my earlier email. 

I wish to oppose this application as follows: 

 

1. There are already 2 off-license premises in Stanmore, namely Sainsbury (immediately next 

door) and Lidl. Both already with long opening hours. 

 I object to the addition of a further opportunity to buy liquor in this neighbourhood on all the 

licensing objectives: 

        

• The prevention of crime and disorder 

• Public Safety 

• The prevention of public nuisance 

• The protection of children from harm 

2. The proposed opening hours are excessive. There is no need to sell liquor from 7.00am in 

the morning until 11.00pm at night. If you were minded to grant this application, at the very 

least I would expect this shop not to exceed the opening hours of Sainsbury next door, 

8.00am - 10.00pm including Sundays (10.00am - 4.00pm) and to not sell liquor on Christmas 

or Easter days. 

3. The shop is located right by the bus stop, H12, 142 AND 340. Youths congregate there at 

night, and the opportunity to buy liquor at late hours applies to the first 3 licensing objectives. 

4. Schoolchildren and students constantly wait at the bus stop. It cannot be good to have 

liquor so easily available to them and I would suggest that the protection of children from 

harm is paramount and I would urge you to bear this in mind. 

5.  Leading on from this, and all the other licensing objectives, I cannot see that the proposed 

licensee has any experience in running licensed premises. What training has he had? How 

will he train his staff? And how will you monitor that he is not breaking the law? 

6. If the license is granted, please consider a condition that the liquor is kept guarded (behind 

the tills eg and not on a public aisle,)  and is kept locked only to be opened by an approved 

member of staff. 

Thank you 

Susan Diamond

  



From: Michelle Stern

Sent: 18 February 2019 15:20 
To: Ash Waghela 

Subject: Re: Licensing Act 2003 - New Premises Application - Kingsgate House, 29 - 43, HA7 4DJ. 

 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

 

OBJECTION TO GRANTING A NEW PREMISES LICENSE AT 29-43 THE 

BROADWAY, UNIT 1, KING HOUSE, STANMORE, HA7 4DJ 

 

I object to this on the following grounds: 

 

Prevention of Crime and Disorder - We already have enough anti-social and criminal 

behaviour in Stanmore Broadway and I believe the selling of alcohol between the hours of 

7am to 11pm will hugely increase that.  I have personally witnessed men urinating, groups 

and individuals drug taking and drinking at the side and back of King House many, many 

times.   

Stanmore Broadway is a no alcohol zone.  Police resources are already past breaking point 

and they do not have the resources to enforce this.  

 

 

Public Safety - I believe these premises will, if granted a license, be a magnet for anti-social 

and crime and will jeopardise public safety.  For example, Queensbuy Circle has off-licenses 

and men sitting around all day drinking on the green and many related public safety and 

criminal issues due to that. 

 

Prevention of Public Nuisance - There is a bus stop directly outside the premises and I 

believe these premises will attract public nuisance problems, causing distress and problems 

for those at the bus stop. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Michelle Stern (Ms) 

 





Ibrettin Durmaz



1

Ash Waghela

From: Enquiries .

Sent: 17 February 2019 12:15

To: Technical Services

Subject: Shenels Supermarket, The Broadway, Stanmore, Middx

Dear Sirs 

 

We are unable to download and complete the Representation Form and accordingly submit our details 

to object to this proposal in the form of this email. 

 

We are the Bernays Memorial Hall (next door to Shenels) at 25 The Broadway, Stanmore, Middlesex. HA7 

4DA. 

We are a registered charity and community hall that already suffers from alcohol being supplied by other 

establishments to a number of individuals in the area who are singing and drunk at all hours of the day and 

night. 

 

We are unaware of any of the local shops selling alcohol before 8am to 10pm which, as stated above, 

is already causing a considerable nuisance in the area. 

 

The community hall is used by families and children for classes and activities and to promote the sale 

of alcohol within a further extended period of time is bound to lead to numerous issues.   Stanmore 

College students, many of whom wait at the bus stop right outside these premises, and are over 18, 

will also be more likely to purchase alcohol from this establishment when it is so easily available while 

they are waiting at a bus stop. 

 

We object to the licensing hours that have been applied for and that they fail to comply with the licensing 

objectives. 

 

Unfortunately our office is closed for annual leave until Thursday 28 February and we noticed that the date 

for 

submitting objections is 21 February.   Accordingly, being unable to submit a form and without any further 

access 

to a computer until the office reopens on 28/2, we are submitting our objections in this format. 

 

We are willing to attending a licensing hearing but would ask, in the first instance, for the hours to be 

reduced 

and that the above comments are also taken into consideration. 

 

Kind regards 

The Manager 

Bernays Memorial Hall  

Stanmore 

HA7 4DA 

 

 




